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On September 13, 2024, a highly informative lecture was organized by the Staff 

Academy and the Internal Complaint Committee at Yashavantrao Chavan Institute of Science, 

Satara. The session, held at 4:00 PM, focused on "Laws Related to Students and Teachers" and 

featured Adv. Sambhaji Patil, a retired Deputy Superintendent of Police, Satara, as the chief 

guest. The lecture was attended by a large number of teachers and students, demonstrating the 

relevance and importance of the subject matter. 

The event commenced with a warm introduction and welcome by Dr. G. D. Kokate, 

who formally introduced Adv. Sambhaji Patil to the audience. Following the introduction, Adv. 

Patil delivered a comprehensive talk on the legal responsibilities of teachers and students, 

emphasizing the significant changes in laws, recent amendments, and the various types of 

offenses that concern both educators and learners. 

During his address, Adv. Patil highlighted several key legal frameworks, including the 

“Prevention of Sexual Harassment (POSH) Act”, the “Protection of Children from Sexual 

Offenses (POCSO) Act”, and the “Prevention of Malpractice in University, Board”, and 

Specified Examinations Act 1982”, particularly focusing on sections 3 to 10 of the latter. He 

elaborated on the implications of these laws for the academic environment and stressed the 

importance of awareness and compliance by both students and faculty members. 

In addition, Adv. Patil informed the audience about an important update regarding the 

Maharashtra Police helpline number, which has been changed from “100” to “112”. He 

explained how the new number operates and its broader application in emergency situations, 

ensuring that both students and teachers are equipped with vital safety information. 

The session proved to be highly effective and informative, providing valuable legal 

insights to all attendees. The lecture concluded with a formal vote of thanks proposed by Mr. 

Abhijit Pawar, who expressed gratitude to the chief guest, organizers, and participants for 

making the event a success. 

This lecture not only raised awareness about legal rights and responsibilities but also 

fostered a deeper understanding of the evolving legal landscape in the educational sector, 

making it a meaningful and engaging experience for everyone present. 
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